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July 11, 2024 

Jeff Risden 
Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. 
851 Aviation Parkway 
Smyrna, TN 37167 
Jeff.risden@adenus.com 

In Re: Docket 24-00015, Petition of Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. to Amend its Certificate 
of Convenience and Necessity to Include the Chesterfield Farms Subdivision in Bedford 
County, Tennessee. 

Mr. Risden: 

To assist the Commission in its ongoing investigation of the ongoing docket, it is requested that 
the following information be provided. 

1. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(a)(7):  The maps provided with the petition
are not readable due to being blurry.  Please provide readable maps identifying drip field areas,
treatment facilities, and roads to access the associative parcel.

2. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(b)(1):  Provide a letter from the Bedford
County government regarding its intent/non-intent to provide service to this development.

3. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(b)(3):  Provide a copy of the construction
agreement for the wastewater system. 

4. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(c)(4):  Provide a copy of a valid contractor’s
license for the contractor that is being utilized to build the wastewater system.  If the designated
contractor will remain Adenus Solutions Group, LLC, disregard this question.

5. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(d)(1):  Provide a letter from TDEC indicating
receipt of a complete SOP application for this project.  In addition, if a draft permit has been
issued, provide a copy.

6. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(d)(4):  A list of any complaint(s), notices of
violation or administrative action filed with or issued by a regulatory agency. Identify the
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nature of the complaint notices of violation or administrative action, which agency is involved, 
and how the issue was or is being resolved. 

7. Although the following information has been provided, it is requested that the company refile 
the following as non-confidential. 
 
A. Exhibit14, Sanitary Sewer Service Agreement including all attachments; and 
B. Exhibit 31, Five year Buildout Estimate of Development; and 
 
Should the Company refuse to lift the confidentiality of any requested item, Staff respectfully 
requests that the Company provide a legal brief and/or detailed explanations as to why such 
items should be treated as confidential.   

 
Please provide all responses no later than 2:00 p.m. on Friday July 19, 2024.  Responses may be 
submitted electronically at tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with one hard copy mailed to the Docket 
Manager at the Tennessee Public Utility Commission, 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor, Nashville, 
Tennessee 37243.  Contact me at David.foster@tn.gov or by phone at (615) 308-8429 should you 
have questions or need clarification of any requested item.  Thanks for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
David Foster, Director 
Utilities Division 
 
C: Via email:  
 
 Karen.Stachowski@ag.tn.gov 
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